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March/April 2019 

Inside this issue: 

Saturday, March 30, 2019 

9:30 AM to 2 PM 
 Family Enrichment Center   Room A/B 

885 Badger Circle  Grafton, WI 53024 

Education & Discussion Topics:  

♦  What is memory loss, dementia and Alzheimer’s  

♦  Next steps for now and the future  ♦  Having difficult conversations 

♦  Preparing for  future decisions  ♦  Local Resources 

♦  What about You?     ♦  Getting questions answered 

Snacks & Lunch are Provided 

Please call 262-284-8120 or email kglaser@co.ozaukee.wi.us 
Registration is required: Deadline March 22, 2019       There is no charge for this program 

An information packed education program for families living with  

memory loss, Alzheimer’s or another dementia.   

Monarch Memory Café Kickoff! 
Ozaukee County will soon be kicking off a new memory café at our 
local libraries!  Memory cafés offer social connection, invigorating 
activity, and fun. Cafés are for individuals living with memory loss, 
Alzheimer’s or dementia. Cafes are also for family members, 
friends, and professional caregivers of these individuals.  The 
Ozaukee County ADRC will be partnering with libraries in Cedar-
burg, Mequon/Thiensville, Grafton and Port Washington and the 
Alzheimer’s Association of Southeastern Wisconsin to offer this ex-
citing opportunity! 

The first gathering of the Monarch Memory café will be at the Ce-
darburg Public Library on Monday, April 15

th
 from 1-2:30pm.  The 

café will then meet the third Monday of every month from 1-
2:30pm. Location will rotate to Thiensville in May, Grafton in June 
and Port Washington in July then back to Cedarburg in August to 
start the rotation again. 

Research tells us that part of living a good life is learning new 
things, being socially connected and more active. These gatherings 
offer all of that in a relaxed and inviting atmosphere. One caregiver 
who attends with her husband said “I wish everyone knew about 
these wonderful programs and how relaxing they are”.  Also there 
is no charge for these programs. 

Call the ADRC at (262) 284-8124 to learn more about memory 
cafes and register to attend in April! 
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How to Read a Medicare Summary Notice 
Medicare beneficiaries frequently ask what they can do to protect themselves against 
fraud, errors, and abuse. One of the best ways to do so is to be an active participant 
in one’s own healthcare. This means reviewing the quarterly Medicare Summary No-
tice that comes in the mail following medical appointments to ensure its accuracy. A 
Medicare Summary Notice (MSN) provides a lot more than just the charges for the 
service or procedure.  
 

Using Your MSN to Detect Errors, Fraud, and Abuse  
 

Keep a calendar at home of your medical appointments. That way you can compare 
the dates of your medical appointments against the dates listed on the MSN.  
Review each claim to be sure the provider name, service date, and procedure codes 
are correct.  
Look on the front page of the MSN to check whether your Part A or Part B deductibles 
have been met.  
 

Examine each claim to determine if proper payment was made:  
 

 Did Medicare pay towards each claim?  
Was the breakdown of payment correct?  
Were the number of benefit days used under Part A correct?  
Were the daily copays assessed for hospital or skilled nursing facility claims cor-

rect?  
If it was a Part B claim, was it paid at 80/20%?  

 

If there are denials on the MSN, try to determine why the claim(s) were denied:  
 

The footnotes at the bottom may refer you to a local or national coverage determi-
nation number which explains the criteria for coverage of that procedure.  

Check the “You May Be Billed” column to see if Medicare determined that the pro-
vider is liable for the cost of the service and you owe nothing.  

Call the provider billing office to be sure the billing codes used were correct, and 
see if they have any other information about why the claim was denied.  

Be mindful of the appeal date and address on the last page of the MSN. Your ap-
peal must be received by this date in order to appeal the coverage denial!  

 

Save your MSNs for several years after the dates of service. If/when you decide to get 
rid of them, be sure to shred them rather than throw them in the garbage as they con-
tain personal information.  
Medicare only mails MSNs every three months, but you can view your MSNs 24 hours 
a day by visiting MyMedicare.gov. Registering for access to Medicare’s free, secure 
online service allows you to review all bills processed within the past 36 months.  
 

For those enrolled in Medicare Advantage Plans, Explanation of Benefits (EOBs) are 
sent from the plan rather than the MSNs.  
Information should be thoroughly reviewed on the EOB to detect errors, fraud, and 
abuse. 
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Meal Cancellation Due to Weather Conditions 
 

Winter travel can be hazardous due to snow, ice, sub-zero temperatures, and wind-
chill factors. Occasionally bad weather conditions can make it unsafe to deliver food 
to your home & can result in home delivered meal cancellation.  If the Ozaukee Coun-
ty Nutrition program cancels meals, this information is always posted on television 
channels 4 and 6 in our local area.  The general rule of thumb is that when public 
schools in the Ozaukee area are closed, then the Ozaukee County Senior Dining & 
Home Delivered Meal program also closes. Ozaukee County Senior Dining partici-
pants should be prepared to provide their own meals on days when meal delivery is 
cancelled. You are encouraged to keep a 2-3 day supply of nonperishable food or fro-
zen meals on hand in case of an emergency situation.  Please remember that the 
safety of our staff & home delivered meal drivers is very important, and 
helps us to keep delivering meals to your home. Driveways, sidewalks, 
walkways, and porches must be shoveled and ice-free. Roads or drive-
ways that are not passable due to snow or ice may limit delivery to your 
home.  Thank you for your understanding! 

New! Caregiver Coffees come to Mequon Area 
One of the best things caregivers can do for themselves is receive support from oth-
er caregivers who understand what they may be going through.  Attending a Caregiv-
er Coffee is a way to connect with other caregivers in order to reduce isolation and 
help solve common caregiving challenges by focusing on their own feelings and 
needs. The Caregiver Coffees, led by caregivers, are an informal way to socialize, 
make new friends and enjoy a cup of coffee or tea and a snack.  Six Caregiver Cof-
fees are now available at various days and times in Port Washington, Grafton and 
Mequon.  Please call 284-8120 for more information or check the Caregiver Connec-
tion website at https://www.ozccc.org/coffees for days and locations.   

New!  Parkinson’s Disease Support Group 
Ozaukee has launched its first Parkinson’s Disease Support Group!  It is held at New-
castle Place in Mequon, and is open to the public.  The facilitators of the group are 
hopeful that those who attend will receive emotional support, especially from each 
other, and that they may also learn from members caring for a loved one with Parkin-
son’s or having the condition themselves how they deal with the physical, emotional 
and financial demands which can sometimes be overwhelming and stressful without 
the proper connections and resources to assist.    

The group meets the fourth Thursday of each month from 3 pm to 4:30 pm at New-
castle Place, 12600 N. Port Washington Road in Mequon.  To learn more about the 
support group, please call Valeree at 262-284-8120 or Gail at 414-354-2112. 

https://www.ozccc.org/coffees
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Area senior adults are invited to attend the 

 Annual Ozaukee County Senior Conference  

Tuesday, June 18, 2019, Grafton High School 

Registration is required. Registrations forms will be mailed to past 
participants and will also be available at the local senior centers 
and libraries in Ozaukee County in early May.     

So, I’m a Caregiver. Now What? 
Care·giv·er - Someone who helps another person with something they used to be 

able to do by themselves. 
If you have recently discovered that you are, indeed, a caregiver, you have taken an 
important first step!  Identifying yourself as a caregiver is important because it con-
nects you with resources, helps you deal with stress and gives you tools to provide the 
best care possible for your loved one. 

The first benefit to realizing your role as a caregiver is that you will be connected with 
community resources.  Finding out about local resources not only can make your work 
easier and more effective, but it can greatly benefit the person you’re caring for.  
Home care agencies, home delivered meals, volunteer organizations, transportation 
services, support groups and senior congregate dining are some services that can 
lighten the load for any caregiver.   

Second, caregiving can be difficult and stressful!  When you add caregiving duties to 
your own busy schedule and health issues, it can sometimes push you to the limit.  
When you are able to identify that one of your stressors is your role as a caregiver, it 
is easier to sort things out and look for ways to reduce that stress.  Maintaining friend-
ships, attending support groups, taking time for you and caring for your own health are 
good ways to fend off stress. 

And lastly, once you see yourself as a caregiver you will begin to see just how im-
portant your role is in the life of your loved one.  It may prompt you to look for even 
more areas that the care receiver needs help and get more people to be involved!  
Delegating duties to other family members and/or friends is something that not only 
takes the strain off of one person but is good for everyone involved. 

No matter how much or how little you are involved in a person’s life, if you are doing 
something for that person that he or she is no longer able to do on their own, you are 
a caregiver.  Do not downplay the tasks that you do!  The assistance you are giving 
may be the one thing keeping the person living in their own home.  You are a caregiv-
er – enjoy your journey! 

For information on local resources, support groups, caregiving tips and other related 
items please contact the ADRC at 262-284-8120. 
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As you age, caring for your spouse or your elderly parent can be one of the most re-
warding and yet difficult life tasks you will experience.  Visiting an emergency room 
(ER) when medical care is urgently needed can be very stressful.  The following 5 tips 
can help make a visit to an ER less stressful. 
Tip 1:  Have a list of the current medications and the dosages your spouse or 
parent takes.   This list should include prescription, over the counter, and supple-
mental items such as vitamins, herbs, and dietary add-ons.   
Tip 2:  Bring medical history information.  This information should include a list 
of your loved ones doctors, past and current medical conditions, allergies, and past 
hospitalizations.  If your parent or spouse sees more than one doctor, include infor-
mation on all of these various practitioners.  It is also helpful to have phone numbers 
or clinic locations available.   
Tip 3:  Bring along Power of Attorney for Health Care form if one has been previ-
ously completed (even if it is not activated), having access to this form is helpful to the 
treating doctor or doctors – especially if admission to the hospital or surgery ensues.  
Tip 4:  Anticipate admission to the hospital from the Emergency Room.  Bring a 
change of clothes and personal toiletry items in case your spouse or parent is admit-
ted.    
Tip 5:  If needed, provide information on your spouse or parent ’s state of mind.  If 
he or she is confused or disoriented, explain to the physician what “normal” behavior 
is like.  If dementia is present, make sure the physician is aware of this.  Do your best 
to make sure your parent or spouse understands what is going on and why.  Use a 
calm and reassuring voice when relaying information to your loved one.  

Family Caregiver Coffee Break  
Have you taken your parents, siblings or even your adult child with special needs to 
doctor appointments? Are you grocery shopping weekly for a family member? Are 
you caring for your spouse? You are a caregiver! You have taken on that role to 
keep your loved one at home as long as possible. Sometimes you may feel 
stressed or are unsure of what resources are out there. 
Come to one or several of our Caregiver Coffee Breaks. You as a caregiver need 
time to relax, regroup, and find caring compassionate people who are on a similar 
journey. 
No need to register, just come. For more information call Barbara Lindholm at 262-
376-4328 or visit our website for information and resources. www.ozccc.org 

Annual Caregiver Picnic At Veterans Park in Grafton  

Wednesday, June 26 th ñ5:00pm ð 7:30pm  

Check out www.ozccc.org  for more information  

http://www.ozccc.org
http://www.ozccc.org
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Attend Aging Advocacy Day May 14th! 
Are you interested in issues affecting older adults? Join members of the Wisconsin 
Aging Advocacy Network (WAAN) and others to help educate state legislators about 
issues impacting Wisconsin’s aging population.  

Citizens from around the state will gather in Madison on Tuesday, May 14, for a day of 
advocacy training and meetings with legislators. No experience is necessary; you’ll 
get the training and support you need before meeting with state lawmakers. Following 
the training, join others from your state Senate and Assembly district to provide infor-
mation and share personal stories with your legislators to help them understand how 
specific policy issues and proposals impact older constituents.  

Wisconsin Aging Advocacy Day Schedule 

9:00 – 10:00 a.m.: Registration, Park Hotel (22 S. Carroll St.  Madison, WI) 

10:00 a.m.: Issue briefing/advocate training, district planning time & lunch, Park 
Hotel 

12:15 p.m.: Cross the street to the State Capitol 

12:30 p.m.: Group photo, State Capitol 

1:00 – 3:00 p.m.: Legislative visits, advocacy activities/networking, check-out 
and debriefing, State Capitol Offices and North Hearing Room—2nd Floor 

Your voice can make a difference! 

Aging Advocacy Day 2019 activities focus on connecting aging advocates with their 
legislators to advocate for this year’s WAAN priorities: Direct Care Workforce Support, 
Elder Benefit Specialist Funding, Family Caregiver Support, Healthy Aging Grants, 
and Transportation. (The priorities are subject to change.) 

Registration begins February 26, 2019 at: https://gwaar.org/AgingAdvocacyDay or 
contact the ADRC at (262) 284-8120. Registration deadline is April 30, 2019. 

Shingles Vaccine (Shingrix) – now for age 50 and up 
Most of us know someone who has suffered from shingles. It can be a very painful condition, and may 
have long lasting effects.   If you had chicken pox, you are susceptible to shingles. 
There is now shingles vaccine for those over age 50 and it has a great track record for effectiveness. Un-
fortunately, the supply is low and sporadic at this time. Even if you had the “old shingles shot” you should 
check with your Health Care Provider or pharmacist to see if you are a candidate for the new shot. Check 
with your insurance to see if it is a covered vaccine and where you can get it. Some insurance plans indi-
cate you should be vaccinated at a clinic, while other plans say it is ok to go to your pharmacist. Some 
clinics may offer a “nurse only visit” to perform vaccinations.  
Shingrix is a two dose series -- second dose is 2 to 6 months after the first dose.  
Supplies of Shingrix are expected to be low through 2019 due to high demand. This will give you time to 
do your research on insurance coverage. Some clinics and pharmacies have waiting lists for Shingrix.  
Additional information can be found on www.CDC.gov website, select shingles or vaccinations. 

https://gwaar.org/AgingAdvocacyDay
http://www.CDC.gov
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“Thank You” To All The Volunteers For The Meal Program 
I would like to extend a “Thank You” to all the volunteers for the Home Delivered and Dining Center 
program.  These volunteers give of their time freely and ask for nothing in return. Many say, their re-
ward is seeing the smiles and knowing they are doing something great. This heartfelt thank you goes 
out to the many gracious, generous and wonderful volunteers of Ozaukee County, both past and pre-
sent. You inspire us every day and we really couldn’t do it without you! 

Why be a Volunteer? 
Itõs not for the money, itõs not for the fame. 

Itõs not for any personal gain. 
Itõs just for love of fellowman. 
Itõs just to send a helping hand.  
Itõs just to give a tithe of self. 

Thatõs something you canõt buy with wealth. 
Itõs not medals won with pride. 
Itõs for that feeling deep inside. 

Itõs that reward down in your heart. 
Itõs that feeling that youõve been a part. 

Of helping others far and near, 
That makes you be a Volunteer! 

In Lieu of Flowers Consider a Memorial 
If you or a loved one has received help by the services or staff of the Aging and Disa-
bility Resource Center of Ozaukee County, please consider our department when 
planning for monetary memorials.     

Because our dining sites are often located in city run senior centers, families occa-
sionally leave memorials to the senior centers thanking them for the meals their loved 
ones received there.  Many individuals are not aware that these meals do not come 
from the senior centers but come from the Aging and Disability Resource Center of 
Ozaukee County.     

Federal funding for services to older adults has remained stagnant for nearly a dec-
ade now while the older population continues to grow.  This fact has a direct impact 
on the services and programs we are able offer to seniors in Ozaukee County.  Our 
goal is to help seniors and individuals with disabilities live as independently as possi-
ble in their own homes for as long as possible.    

If you have the ability to consider leaving a  memorial to the ADRC of Ozaukee Coun-
ty, you will be helping other seniors receive meals and services that keep them in 
their own homes and out of institutional care for as long as possible. 

Thank you for your consideration. 
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The Aging and Disability Resource Center (ADRC) of Ozaukee County is primarily supported by State and 
Federal funds.  We also rely on donations from the public to help support our services.  Due to the current 
economy, each of these funding sources has decreased in the past several years.  If you have received 
services from the ADRC and are able to make a monetary contribution of any amount, please consider 

donating to the ADRC.  You may also want to consider the ADRC as a recipient of a memorial in honor of a 
loved one who has passed away. Thank you for your consideration. 


